
Thank you. KV

From: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
To: Martha CastoMarthaCasto@scsenate.gov

Date: 8/12/2014 3:21:03 PM
Subject: Re: House Meeting of in STATEWIDE Session, Wednesday, August 27, 2014, at 2:00 p. 

m.

Katherine Veldran
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
803-767-7583

On Aug 12, 2014, at 11:13 AM, "Martha Casto" <MarthaCasto@scsenate.gov> wrote:

Here's the email the House Clerk sent out regarding the House's return on August 27th

From: Charles Reid
Sent: Monday, August 11, 2014 11:27 AM
To: HOUSE STAFF
Cc: Jim Harrison; Ashley Harwell-Beach; Gigi Brickle
Subject: FW: House Meeting of in STATEWIDE Session, Wednesday, August 27, 2014, at 2:00 p.m.

Ladies and Gentlemen:

Please see the e-mail below that was just sent to all House members.

The House is planning to meet in statewide session on Wednesday, August 27, 2014, at 
2:00 p.m. to address a few outstanding issues that were not before the body when we 
adjourned on June 17.

I've asked House members to contact me directly, via e-mail, if they are not able to 
attend on that date and time.

NO DATE is going to be convenient for all the membership, but this is the tentative date 
scheduled at this time.

Please make appropriate plans for that date. It is a statewide session day, so all staff 
should dress appropriately.

I've attached a PDF of the Governor's veto messages for your review.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and cooperation as we try to wrap up the 
final legislative matters still pending from the 2014 session
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Sincerely,

Clerk of the House & Dir. of Personnel 
P.O. Box 11867
Columbia, SC 29211
Office: 803.734.2403
Fax: 803.734.3198

From: Charles Reid
Sent: Monday, August 11, 2014 11:21 AM
To: H-MEMBER
Subject: House Meeting of in STATEWIDE Session, Wednesday, August 27, 2014, at 2:00 p.m.

Ladies and Gentlemen:

Speaker Harrell has asked me to inquire of the membership as to whether 2:00 p.m., 
Wednesday, August 27, 2014, would be a convenient date to wrap up several matters 
which were not addressed by the House prior to adjourning in June.

As you may remember, several issues were pending in the Senate when the House 
adjourned on June 17. These items include the Governor's vetoes of R. 314 (S. 813 - 
concerning removal of persons from public libraries) and R. 205 (S. 293 - concerning the 
levy and addition of millage for Murrell's Inlet-Garden City Fire District) which the 
Senate considered and voted to override after the House adjourned on June 17.

A PDF copy of the Governor's veto messages is attached to this e-mail for your review.

At this time the House is anticipating meeting at 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, August 27, 
2014, to complete these final matters from the 2014 session. It is anticipated that work 
will be completed in one day.

We know that there is NO date that will be convenient for all House members. 
However, it is important that the House meet one day to complete these outstanding 
issues.

Please contact me (Charles Reid) directly via e-mail if you are not able 
to attend the scheduled House session on Wednesday, August 27, 
2014, at 2:00 p.m.

I thank you in advance for your attention to this matter. Again, please notify me 
directly, via e-mail, if you are not able to attend the scheduled session.

Sincerely,



Clerk of the House & Dir. of Personnel 
P.O. Box 11867
Columbia, SC 29211
Office: 803.734.2403
Fax: 803.734.3198
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